

## Dear parents/carers

The USSPA committee would like to thank you for all your support. Below is a round up of everything USSPA achieved in the last academic year.

What have we achieved:

pencil cases

Xmas fair

Xmas wreath making

Easter egg hunt

Disco in the village hall

Summer fete

Summer disco

We asked each class for a wish list and we were able to get them some of the things they asked for.

Look out for an update soon of what the classes got.

We revamped the USSPA logo thanks goes to Sean Barnes for that.

We introduced a quiet area at our events.

Our spending:

Reception pencil cases

New welcome mat for the school entrance

Xmas fair

Easter egg hunt

Discos

Removal of rubbish from the USSPA shed

Summer fete

Forest school

Leavers jumpers contribution

Class wish lists

We had lots more events we wanted to do but timing is everything and we ran out of it this year! Our joint chairpersons Hannah & Tracey and the Treasurer Chelsea have decided to step down. Hannah & Chelsea due to moving away and Tracey due to changing her job to full time position.

USSPA will need to replace them in September or the charity will have to be dissolved. The children benefit greatly from the USSPA fund raising, forest school in particular is paid for by USSPA.

Please contact the school office or a member of the committee if you would like to contribute and take over the available positions. Or just join the committee as a member.

The deadline for contacting us is the 16<sup>th</sup> September if we don't hear from any interested parents by then USSPA will sadly need to be dissolved.

Your USSPA Committee:

Chairperson - Hannah Bailey-Reardon & Tracey Harris

Treasurer - Chelsea Bailey-Reardon

Secretary – Lorna Pitman

Committee members: Fiona Underwood, Ian Walker, Helen Boyde, Darren Corkindale, Jo Francis-Ills, Sarah Robinson.

